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Our most important job is to help our students succeed! 

 
Results from the Foundations of Excellence 
Faculty/Staff Survey 
 
     In the last two newsletters, we shared some 
results from the Foundations of Excellence 
Student Survey. This month, we want to share a 
first look at the faculty/staff responses. We had 
responses from 327 faculty and staff—that’s 
almost 25% of our faculty and staff! Thank you 
so much for your responses! 
     As can be seen from the charts on the 
following pages, faculty and staff are more 
satisfied with our interactions with first-year 
freshmen than we are with our work with 
transfer students (compare the first two charts). 
Faculty and staff believe we do a good job with 
helping our first-year freshmen transition to 
college, interacting with our students, addressing 
their needs, and providing quality educational 
environments. For transfers, we recognize the 
students’ motivation and we help them achieve 
their goals by providing quality educational 
environments and experiences. Areas for 
improvement include a need for professional 
development especially in advising, better 
communication of a university-wide philosophy 
for the first-year experience, and opportunities 
for communication with our counterparts. 
     One area that showed up as an opportunity 
for improvement for both first-year freshmen 
and for transfer students is the use of assessment 
and leveraging assessment results. This indicates 
that, for many of us, we are either not using the 
results of our current assessments to our 
advantage or that our current assessments are not 
really assessing the things that we believe would 
help us improve. 
     That means it is probably time to re-evaluate 
your assessment plans. Take a look at your 
unit’s goals, objectives, and/or student learning 
outcomes. Do you have any that you are 
consistently meeting or exceeding? If so, you 
may want to consider simply tracking those; one 
way to do that is to put those you consistently 
meet or exceed on a longer cycle of assessment. 
Rather than assessing those every semester or 

every year, assess them every other year or once 
every three years just as a check-in. 
     Do you have any goals or SLOs that are no 
longer applicable or relevant? If so, you can 
remove them from your list and make some 
room for other priorities. 
     Do you have new priorities, or do you have 
an issue that you know needs to be addressed? If 
you do, what would you like to achieve with that 
priority or with addressing that issue?  What 
data would help you achieve that goal? You can 
set up some new goals, outcomes, or SLOs and 
focus your time, attention, and assessment 
efforts on those priorities and issues. Your 
assessment efforts should be focused on meeting 
your needs in order to be useful to you and to 
leverage your efforts to your advantage. 
     Last week, Tennessee State University’s 
Assessment Day featured Dr. Keston Fulcher 
from James Madison University as their keynote 
speaker. Dr. Fulcher gave two presentations, 
both of which were recorded and are now 
available for on demand viewing (no password 
required). One presentation focused on 
“Integrating Assessment and Improvement for 
Administrative Units” and can be accessed here. 
The second focused on “Six Questions to Guide 
Your Learning Improvement Process” and can 
be accessed here.  
     We especially recommend the second 
presentation. In that presentation, Dr. Fulcher 
presents a six-step learning process, the first of 
which is to have a “collective will to improve.” 
Based on the results from the Faculty/Staff 
Survey, it sounds like many of us are willing to 
improve; we simply need some guidance to get 
started. He then outlines an approach designed 
to help us design our assessment approach that 
will actually lead to improvements. Although his 
focus in this presentation is on learning, the 
improvement process is applicable to all types of 
assessment. Our thanks to Tennessee State 
University for sharing these links with us. 
     We are still examining the written comments 
from this survey and hope to provide an 
overview of your comments in a future 
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For more information, please contact Stephanie Kolitsch, Director of Accreditation, at skolitsc@utm.edu, or Patty Flowers, Assessment 
Coordinator, at pflowers@utm.edu.  

Assessment Newsletter. In the meantime, if you 
are interested in seeing the data and conducting 
your own exploration, please contact Stephanie 
Kolitsch (skolitsc@utm.edu); we can add you as 
an “Institutional User” to our Foundations of 
Excellence platform, and you will have access to 
both the Faculty/Staff Survey and the Student 
Survey. You will also have access to the results 
of the work of our Dimension Teams as they 

upload information in preparation for writing 
their summary reports. If you would like to 
discuss rewriting your assessment goals and/or 
leveraging the results of your current 
assessments in a more productive manner, please 
contact Stephanie Kolitsch (skolitsc@utm.edu) 
or Patty Flowers (pflowers@utm.edu). We 
would love to help you make the most of your 
assessment processes!

 
 
With which aspects of the experience are University of Tennessee at Martin faculty/staff 
most and least satisfied? 

First-year freshmen: 
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For more information, please contact Stephanie Kolitsch, Director of Accreditation, at skolitsc@utm.edu, or Patty Flowers, Assessment 
Coordinator, at pflowers@utm.edu.  

Transfer focus: 
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For more information, please contact Stephanie Kolitsch, Director of Accreditation, at skolitsc@utm.edu, or Patty Flowers, Assessment 
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Recommendations for Improvement (based on results) 
 

First-year freshmen: 
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Transfer Focus: 
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